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RECORD OF THE PROCEEDINGS 
SKAGIT COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

Monday, September 8,1997 

8:30 a.m. - 9:00 a.m. 

9:00 a.m. -10:00 a.m. 

1O:OO a.m. - 10:15 a.m. 

Discussion - Possible Excess Tax Levy for Enhanced 91 1. 

Presentation of Project by Conservation Futures Advisory Committee. 

Public Comment Period 

CONSENT AGENDA. 

MISCELLANEOUS. 

Discussion - Sheriffs Office East Detachment Building and Recent 
Accreditation 
Process. 

Public Hearing - Community Development Block Grant Disaster 
Recovery Grant Funding for Damage Sustained during the 
November/December 1995 and January/February 1996 Storms. 

Executive Session - Personnel, Litigation & Land Acquisition 

11:OO a.m. - 11:30 a.m. 

200 p.m. - 3:OO p.m. 

3:30 p.m. -4:30 p.m. 

The Skagit County Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Monday, September 8, 1997, with 
Commissioners Harvey Wolden. Robert Hart and Ted W. Anderson present. 

DISCUSSION - POSSIBLE EXCESS TAX LEVY FOR ENHANCED 911. 

Mike Woodmansee, County Administrator, reviewed !he recent evening meeting held at the request of the fire 
districts on the possibility of putting an excess property levy on the ballot for the funding for the 91 1 dispatch 
center. The cities have been informed of this proposal as they are partners in this matter. The purpose of this 
meeting is to further these discussions began last week and to allow the fire districts to present their proposal. 

Gary Koski, Vice President of !he Fire Commissioners Association, stated that the Association has regrouped and 
thought this over and present to the Board signatures from all fire districts except four. Fire Districts 1, 3, 5, and 
7 refused to sign. All of the other 19 fire districts signed the formal presentation to the Board. Mr. Koski 
presented the formal signatures to the Board, asking that the Board putt this on the ballot as an excess levy for 
$1.8 million. Mr. Koski advised that the approximate amount to be levied is $0.28 per $1,000 of assessed value. 

Commissioner Hart noted that it had been discussed to fund the excess only, which would amount to $400,000 to 
$500,000, rather than $1.8 million. 

Mr. Koski stated that the fire commissioners would like to go for full funding, but that funding just the excess is 
certainly an option. 

Chairman Wolden stated that this is certainly a little more than what he wanted to put to the taxpayers. 

Commissioner Hart stated that from the taxpayers' standpoint, we needed to raise another $400,000 to $500,000 
to fund this proposal. He stated that the public would probably be willing to fund the excess amount, and to go to 
a $1.8 million levy is double collecting on the $1.4 million that is already being taxed. If the jurisdictions lower 
their own levies by the same amount so that taxpayers aren't paying double, that would be more palatable to the 
taxpayers. Most taxpayers are saying that they do not trust government and do not think districts will lower their 
levies. Commissioner Hart stated that it is difficult to believe that if it comes to a ballot issue for the full amount, 
that the taxpayers will be willing to approve the increased tax. He expressed concern if the measure does not 
pass. In that the excess funding will have to come out of existing services, which is not what the taxpayers want. 
















